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The New Zealand government announced a transition to Level 2 COVID-19 protocols 
will began on the 14th May 2020. This transition included re-authorisation of domestic 
travel. The New Zealand tourism industry is eagerly awaiting the implications of this 
move. International tourism is unlikely to resume in the next 6-12 months beyond a 
possible Australia/New Zealand travel “bubble,” so New Zealand tourism companies 
will need to focus on an unusual market: Kiwis.

In a survey of 308 New Zealanders, we investigated the extent to which Kiwis would 
be open to the idea of “trading in” their planned international holidays for domestic 
itineraries, and the extent to which these holidays would include much spending on 
touristic activities.

We discovered that, under certain circumstances, New Zealand tourism businesses can 
expect an influx of Kiwi tourists in 2020 and 2021.

• Contrary to popular belief, our respondents took holidays almost twice as often 
in New Zealand than overseas—even before COVID-19

• 72% of respondents indicated they would be trading in their international holidays
for domestic ones over the next 6-12 months

• 73% of respondents who were planning to holiday both in New Zealand and 
abroad aim to spend more money on their domestic holidays while overseas travel 
is banned

• Cost, health safety, and variety were frequently cited as factors that will motivate 
Kiwis to spend on domestic tourism

Kiwis will foresake their overseas trips in 
favour of domestic holidays in 2020-
2021.



Reassurance about health safety will be important for ensuring domestic travel 
and tourism sees a major spike in the next 6-12 months.

• Respondents were more likely to be concerned about contracting COVID-19 while 
travelling abroad than in New Zealand, but were still reasonably concerned about 
both (4.0 vs 3.4 on a 7-point scale)

• Respondents who were 35+ were more likely than younger respondents to be 
concerned about COVID-19 while traveling (3.5 vs 3.16)

• If Australia and New Zealand open up a travel “bubble” in the next 6-12 months, 67.9% 
of respondents indicated they would still take a holiday in New Zealand

• Families with children under 15 were equally likely as those without children to plan on 
altering their travel plans in the next 6-12 months to include a New Zealand destination

Kiwis over 35 years old will be an important group to target for domestic travel 
and tourism businesses.

• Respondents who were 35+ were slightly more likely to alter their plans to include a 
domestic holiday

• Those who were under 35 were much more likely to have decided already where 
they’d like to go in New Zealand

• Auckland, Wellington, Queenstown, and the South Island (in general) were the top 
four destinations people had chosen if they had already decided

• Respondents who were 35+ were much more likely than younger respondents to act as 
a tourist when taking a New Zealand holiday (41% vs 30%)

• Interestingy, respondents with children under 15 were no more likely to act like a
tourist when taking a New Zealand holiday than any other family type. 

Taking a closer look
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